BOARD of SUPERVISORS



City Hall
Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco 94102-4689
Tel. No. 554-5184
Fax No. 554-5163
TDD/TTY No. 554-5227

MEMORANDUM

TO: Tom Hui, Director, Department of Building Inspection

FROM: Andrea Ausberry, Assistant Clerk

Land Use and Transportation Committee

DATE: July 20, 2016

SUBJECT: LEGISLATION INTRODUCED

The Board of Supervisors' Land Use and Transportation Committee has received the following the legislation, introduced by Supervisor Campos on July 12, 2016:

File No. 160790

Ordinance amending the Administrative Code to revise the Residential Unit Conversion Ordinance to require Hosting Platforms to verify that a Residential Unit is on the City Registry prior to accepting a fee for booking a short-term rental transaction, and to provide an affidavit of compliance to the City and retain certain records; authorize the Office of Short Term Rentals to issue an administrative subpoena to obtain records; provide for civil, administrative, and criminal penalties against Hosting Platforms for violations of their obligations under the Residential Unit Conversion Ordinance; and affirming the Planning Department's determination under the California Environmental Quality Act.

If you have comments or reports to be included with the file, please forward them to me at the Board of Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA 94102 or by email at: andrea.ausberry@sfgov.org.

CC:

Sonya Harris, Building Inspection Commission William Strawn, Department of Building Inspection Carolyn Jayin, Department of Building Inspection